SCOTTISH STUDIES IN 1963

AN ANNUAL BIBLIOGRAPHY

Elizabeth Sinclair

Local and Social History

- ARMSTRONG, ROBERT A. "Langholm." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 496-505 (September).
- BARON, RODERICK. "Bàideanach" [Badenoch]. Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 118-28.
- CALLENDER, R. M. "Eaglesham revisited." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 70-8 (April).
- CAMERON, ALASDAIR. "The Sunartside I knew." The Scots Magazine 80 (1963) 220-7 (December).
- CAMPBELL, ARCHIBALD. "The Keppoch murders, 1663." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 167-75.
- COULL, JAMES R. "The historical geography of Aberdeen." Scottish Geographical Magazine 79 (1963) 80-94.
- COULL, JAMES R. "Melness. A crofting community on the North coast of Scotland." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 180-97.

CRAWFORD, DOUGLAS. "Anatomy of a burgh: Kirkintilloch." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 33-6 (May), ill.

DRYDEN, DEREK. "A remarkable book about Rannoch." The Scots Magazine 80 (1963) 164-72 (November).

(MS. "Memories of Rannoch" by James Robertson, Auchtarsin.)

EDITOR. "Auchindrain: a multiple-tenancy farm in Mid Argyll." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 230-4.

ELDER, MADGE. "Pollart." The Scots Magazine 78 (1963) 282-8 (January).

(Reminiscences of Polwarth.)

FENTON, ALEXANDER. "The rural economy of East Lothian in the seventeenth and eighteenth centuries." Transactions of the East Lothian Antiquarian and Field Naturalists' Society 9 (1963) 1-23. FINLAY, IAN. The Highlands. London, Batsford, 1963. 208 pp.

- GAILEY, R. A. "Agrarian improvement and the development of enclosure in the south-west Highlands of Scotland." The Scottish Historical Review 42 (1963) 105-25.
- GORDON, SETON. Highland Days. London, Cassell, 1963. 232 pp.
- GRIMBLE, IAN. "Emigration in the time of Rob Donn, 1714-1778." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 129-53.
- HANDLEY, JAMES E. The agricultural revolution in Scotland. Glasgow, John S. Burns, 1963. 317 pp.
- HENDERSON-MOWAT, A. M. D. "Reviving a village in Perthshire." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 36-7 (June), ill.
- KERR, JOHN. "Enterprising Elgin." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 38-41 (January).
- KNIGHT, ISOBEL. "Callander." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 26-9 (July).
- LEEMING, F. A. "Social accounting and the old statistical account." Scottish Geographical Magazine 79 (1963) 80-94.
- MACDONALD, NORMAN. "Mearachdan eachdraidh" [Errors in history]. An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 62-4 (June); 74-5 (July); 87-8 (August).
- MACINTOSH, DONALD. "Land on a limb" [Galloway]. Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 18-22 (August).
- MACKAY, I. R. "Cùirt a' Mhòintich Mhóir [The Mòinteach Mhór law-suit]. Arisaig and Morar, 1857." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 93-5 (August).
- MACLEAN, Rev. MALCOLM. "Extracts from a Lewis MS. The conflicts of Harris and Lewis." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 141-66.
- MACLEOD, D. J. "Early Celtic interactions." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 243-61.
- MACNAB, P. A. "The church at Croick." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 141-3 (May).

(Glen Calvie clearances, 1843.)

MALIK, BARBARA. "A day in the toun." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 132-7 (May).

(Aberdeen forty years ago.)

MATHESON, WILLIAM. "Traditions of the MacKenzics." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 193-228.

- MITCHELL, ALASDAIR. "Galashiels. The town of tweed." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 23-7 (June).
- MITCHISON, ROSALIND. "Two northern ports." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 75-82.
- MURCHISON, T. M. "Glenelg, Inverness-shire. Notes for a parish history." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 294-333.
- ----- "Notes on the Murchisons." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 262-93.
- PREBBLE, JOHN. The Highland Clearances. London, Secker and Warburg, 1963. 352 pp.
 - REDFERN, RODGER A. "Last days of St. Kilda." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 37-9 (March).
 - Roy, GLEN. "The ports of Dumfries." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 34-6 (May).
 - SMITH, RODERICK. "Cuairt air Ceòs" [A tour of Keose]. Gairm 42 (1963) 227-9.
 - SMOUT, T. C. "The Erskines of Mar and the development of Alloa, 1689-1825." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 57-74.
 - STEEDS, JUNE. "Ceres." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 69-73 (November).

(Village in Fife.)

- SWIRE, OTTA F. The Highlands and their legends. Edinburgh, Oliver and Boyd, 1963, 290 pp.
- SYKES, F. G. "Lochmaben, burgh of the seven lochs." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 25-7 (July).
- THOMPSON, ALASTAIR R. "The use of libraries by the working class in Scotland in the early nineteenth century." Scottish Historical Review 42 (1963) 21-9.
- TRAIN, VERA. "An island in Shetland." [Fetlar] Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 14-20 (December).
- WARDLAW-BURNET, G. "Inveresk." History of the Berwickshire Naturalists' Club 36 (1963), part 1, 23-8.

Occupations and Crafts

:

- ANON. "Northmavine fishermen in 1812." The New Shetlander 67 (1963) 37-8.
- CAMPBELL, PETRINA. "On ploughing matches." The Scots Magazine 78 (1963) 305-7 (January).
- FENTON, ALEXANDER. "Scottish agricultural history muscums." Transactions of the Royal Highland and Agricultural Society of Scotland 7 (1962) 54-62.

Q

- FENTON, ALEXANDER. "Skene of Hallyard's manuscript of husbandrie." Agricultural History Review II (1963) 65-81.
- FORSYTH, JOHN. "Lobstermen of the East Neuk." The Scols Magazine 79 (1963) 132-7 (May).
- GAFFNEY, VICTOR. "The south shearing." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 353-6 (July).

(Migrant harvest workers from north-east to south Scotland.)

- LAURENSON, J. J. "The sixern days: some odds and ends." *The New Shetlander* 64 (1963) 25-7; 65 (1963) 22-3; 66 (1963) 7-8.
- LEASK, PETER S. "Old Edinburgh dairies." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 392-4 (August).
- MARTIN, M. M. "Tale of a grandfather." The Scots Magazine 80 (1963) 262-3 (December).

(Sandy Huie, maker of grandfather clocks.)

- MEGAW, B. R. S. "Goat-keeping in the old Highland economy." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 201-9.
- MURRAY, GEORGE. "Inventory of the records of the crafts of Haddington along with extracts from the minute book (1707-1761) of the Cordiner craft." Transactions of the East Lothian Antiquarian and Field Naturalists' Society 9 (1963) 1-23.
- MURRAY, JANET. "To set before a king." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 36 (November).

(Smoking of finnan haddocks.)

WOOD, JAMES. "A drop of himself." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 477-86 (September).

(Whisky distilling.)

Material Culture

- BRANSTON, A. J. "The old rocking chair." Scottish Home and Country 39 (1963) 37 (February).
- CARR, MONA. "Notes on the demolition of an old house in Berwick-on-Tweed." History of the Berwickshire Naturalists' Club 36 (1963), part 1, 39-40, ill.
- CRAWFORD, IAN A. "Examples of the toirbhsgeir, tusker, or peat knife in antiquity." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 102-5.
- FENTON, ALEXANDER. "Scottish spinning wheels." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 28-9 (July).

(One from Dunbartonshire.)

LACAILLE, A. D. "Three grinding stones." The Antiquaries' Journal 43 (1963) 190-6.

- MCNEILL, F. MARIAN. The Scots Kitchen. Its traditions and lore with old time recipes. Glasgow, Blackie, 1963, 2nd ed., 282 pp.
- MICHIE, GRETA, and FENTON, ALEXANDER. "Cheese-presses in Angus." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 47-56, ill.
- MURRAY, JANET. "Food in Scottish song." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 19-21 (October).
- NOBLE, DONALD G. "The indispensable potato." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 263-72 (June).
- SANDISON, CHARLES. "An Unst sixareen. The story of the Spinaway." The New Shetlander 67 (1963) 25-8.
- SIMPSON, ERIC J. "Farm carts and waggons of the Orkney islands. The introduction and development of wheeled vehicles in Orkney in the eighteenth and nineteenth centuries." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 154-69.
- TRANTER, NIGEL. The fortified house in Scotland. Vol. 2. Edinburgh, Oliver and Boyd, 1963.
- WEIR, MOLLY. "A traditional Scottish dinner." The Scots Magazine 80 (1963) 43-8 (October).

Costume

- DUNBAR, J. TELFER. "The Bannockburn tartans." The Scots Magazine 80 (1963) 34-42 (October).
- LAWRIE, ARTHUR J. "The story of Highland dress." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 73-5 (April).
- LINDSAY, THOMAS B. "Highland dress." The Scottish Art Review 9 (1963) no. 1, 6-10.
- MACKAY, JOHN. "A check on the tartan." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 31-3 (December), ill.
- SWAIN, MARGARET H. "The East Lothian ugly." Scottish Home and Country 30 (1963) 101 (April).

Custom and Belief

- CAMPBELL, CHARLES. "Death to the witch." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 78-80 (November).
- GALBRAITH, J. J. "Medicine among the Gaelic Celts." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 63-78.
- GIBSON, COLIN. "Nature's weather prophets." The Scots Magazine 79 (1963) 9-13 (April).
- KNIGHT, ISOBEL. "Where the minister is not welcome." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 38 (July). (Fishing superstitions in Newhaven.)

- MACDONALD, NORMAN. "A' mhuir ann an saobh-chrabhadh nan Gaidheal" [The sea in the superstition of the Highlanders]. An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 99-101 (September); 112 (October); 127 (November); 140-1 (December).
- PETERSON, JOHN. "Up Helly Aa." Scottish Field 110 (1963) 22-3 (March).
- Ross, ANNE. "Birds of life and birds of death." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 215-25.

Tales and Local Stories

ANON. "Fearchar Mac Iain Oig" [Farquhar son of Young John]. An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 50-1 (May).

ANON. "Angus MacDonald of Borrowdale." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 55-6 (May).

ANON. "John MacDonald of Dubhchamus. A Jacobite of Arisaig." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 69-70 (June).

CAMERON, ALISTAIR. "Mary of Gaskan." Scots Magazine 78 (1963) 469-72 (March).

CAMPBELL, MARY. "Boban Saor." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 89-91 (August).

(Gaelic text of tale.)

----- "Na tri ceistean" [The three questions]. An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 51 (May).

(Gaelic text of tale.)

GILLIES, NEIL. "Mus a's a' chlachan." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 65 (June).

(Gaelic text of tale.)

—— "Spanish Galleon an Tobar Mhoire." [The Spanish Galleon in Tobermory.] An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 118-19 (October).

GOLDSTEIN, KENNETH S. "Riddling traditions in northeastern Scotland." Journal of American Folklore 76 (1963) 330-6.

GORDON, SETON. "Corrie of the porridge." The Scots Magazine 78 (1963) 455-9 (March).

MACDONALD, DONALD A. "Fear a' churracain ghlais" [The man in the little grey cap]. Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 86-92.

---- "A Uist legend." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 209-215.

MACINNES, JOHN. "Sgeulachd Mhicheil Scot" [The story of Michael Scot]. Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 106-14.

MACLEAN, JOHN. "Sgeulachdan nan uamh" [Stories of the caves]. Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 36-62. MACLELLAN, ANGUS. "Cuirt nan con" [The law-suit of the dogs]. Gairm 42 (1963) 163-6.

- MURCHISON, T. M. "Coirechatachain." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 116 (October); 125-7 (November).
- ROBERTSON, RONALD MACDONALD. "Glen Isla's great storm." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 40 (September).
- Ross, JAMES. "Mac a' Bhutler [The butler's son]: a master thief story from Skye." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 18-36.

Folk Song and Music

ANON. "Ailean Dubh a Lòchaidh." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 3 (January).

(Gaelic text, music and historical background.)

- BASSIN, ETHEL. "The debt of Marjory Kennedy Fraser to Frances Tolmie." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 334-9.
- BAUMAN, RICHARD. "The Boston Smuggler in Scotland: a note on the diffusion of a broadside ballad." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 235-9.
- ---- "The Dowie Dens o' Yarrow (Child 214)." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 115-17.
- CAMERON, ALASTAIR. "Bard Rathuaidhc" [The bard of Rahoy]. Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 20-35.
- CAMPBELL, ARCHIBALD. "Highland bagpipe music." Piping Times (1963) 16-17 (January).
- COLLINSON, FRANCIS. "Four songs remembered by Miss Margaret Eyre. Recorded and transcribed by F.C." The Journal of the English Folk Dance and Song Society 9 (1962), no. 3, 155-8.
- CRAWFORD, THOMAS. "Jean Armour's 'Double and Adieu'." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 37-46; with a note by Kenneth H. Jackson.
- CRAWFORD, THOMAS. "Scottish popular ballads and lyrics of the eighteenth and early ninetcenth centuries: some preliminary conclusions." Studies in Scottish Literature 1 (1963), no. 1, 49-63.
- HENDERSON, HAMISH and JOHNSTONE, GILLIAN. "A colliery disaster ballad." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 92-100.
- HENDERSON, HAMISH. "The underground of song." The Scots Magazine 78 (1963) 419-27 (February).

6-1

- MACDONALD, MAIRI A. "A compleat theory of the Scots Highland bagpipe." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 129-40.
- MACINNES, JOHN. "Tàladh Choinnich Oig" [Young Kenneth's Lullaby]. Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 226-30.
- MACKENZIE, ANNIE M. "Lochaber Bards." Scottish Gaelic Studies 10 (1963) 25-43.
- MACKENZIE, ANNIE M. "Bardachd o Làmh-sgrìobhaidhean Cyril Dieckhoff" [Poetry from the manuscripts of Cyril Dieckhoff]. Gairm 42 (1963) 189-92.

MACKENZIE, EILA. "Seven Gaelic songs." The Journal of the English Folk Dance and Song Society 9 (1962) 122-8.

MACLEAN, CALUM I. "Traditional songs from Raasay and their value as folk literature." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 176-92.

MACLEAN, SAMUEL. "The poetry of William Livingston." Transactions of the Gaelic Society of Inverness 39/40 (1963) 1-19.

- MONTGOMERIE, WILLIAM. "William MacMath and the Scott ballad manuscripts." Studies in Scottish Literature 1 (1963) no. 1, 93-8.
- RIMMER, JOAN. "Scottish and Irish popular music." Recorded Sound 2 (1963), no. 12, 135-41.
- S., J. E. "Jigs." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 57 (May).
- SCOTT, JAMES E. "Highland dancing." An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 23-4 (February).
- [Notes on Scots songs and tunes]. Piping Times (1963) January, 16-17; April, 9; June, 11; October, 11; December, 19.
- SHULDHAM-SHAW, PATRICK. "A Shetland fiddler and his repertoire. John Stickle, 1875-1957." The Journal of the English Folk Dance and Song Society 9 (1962), no. 3, 129-47.

Names

- BARNETT, MURIEL J. F. "Early map-makers and nineteenthcentury surveyors of Aberdeen." Scottish Geographical Magazine 79 (1963) 114-17.
- DONALDSON-HUDSON, R. "Place names in the Border country." History of the Berwickshire Naturalists' Club 36 (1963), part 1, 43-52.

- GORDON, BRIDGET. "Some Norse place names in Trotternish, Isle of Skye." Scottish Gaelic Studies 10 (1963) 82-112.
- MACANDREW, ROBERT. "The name MacAndrew in Scotland. A brief outline." The Scottish Genealogist 10 (1963), no. 1, 17-19.
- NICOLAISEN, W. F. H. "Notes on Scottish place-names." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 83-5; 198-201.
- ---- "Some Gaelic place-rhymes." Scottish Studies 7 (1963) 100-102.
 - "The story behind the name." The Scots Magazine (1963) January, 329; February, 405; March, 523; April, 69; May, 115; June, 201; July, 313; August, 439; September, 531; October, 49; November, 105; December, 261.
- ----- "The Collection and Transcription of Scottish Place-Names." Atti e Memorie del VII Congresso Int. di Scienze Onomastiche, Florence, Vol. IV, 105-114.
- "NORTH ARGYLL." "Frith-Ainmean" [Bynames]. An Gaidheal 58 (1963) 91-2 (August).

Miscellaneous

CAMPBELL, JOHN LORNE. "Anna Nic Iain" [Annic Johnston]. Gairm 43 (1963) 313-14.

(Noted Gaelic oral tradition-bearer.)

CLIFFE, MARGO. "History without tears." Scotland's Magazine 59 (1963) 10-12 (November), ill.

(Proposed folk museum at Auchindrain, Argyllshire.)

- KERR, ROBERT. "The School of Scottish Studies." The Folklore and Folk Music Archivist 6 (1963) no. 3, 1-5.
- MACDONALD, D. MACDONELL. "The pilgrims' road." Scotland's Magazine 58 (1963) 18-23 (May).
- MACKAY, IAN. "Am Forsair Dubh" [The Black Forester]. Gairm 43 (1963) 259-61.

(Gaelic oral tradition-bearer.)